## **COUNCIL MEETING, TUESDAY NOVEMBER 22, 2022, 6:00 P.M.**

The Mayor and City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, November 22, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. with the following members present: Mayor Diaz, Council Members Rivas, Robinson, Lee and Gonzales; Assistant City Manager Greiner, City Attorney DeFoyd and City Secretary Raines. Council Member Garcia and City Manager Squyres absent.

The meeting was opened with Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.

## **DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS;**

Elizabeth Flores, Heritage Hall Director, advised that Congress Women Shelia Jackson Lee had delivered turkeys and pies to the seniors today and they were all very pleased.

Kyle Reed, Public Works Director, advised that all was good at public works, they had a few Christmas lights out and they would be replacing them and had a few water leaks and that it was supposed to rain on Thursday.

Mayor Diaz thanked public works for the good job they did on the Christmas decorations and reminded everyone that the Christmas Parade was on December 3<sup>rd</sup> at 3:00 p.m. with activities and the lighting of the city tree at Town Center after the parade.

She stated that we had stuffed 4000 stockings for Santa on the Fire Truck on Saturday, that we had 35 kids there and they were through in 2 hours and Santa on the Fire Truck would be on Saturday December 10<sup>th</sup>.

There was no City Manager's report.

Page 2 - November 22, 2022

**PUBLIC COMMENTS:** 

Donna Dailey advised that Joseph House had their first delivery of food on Friday and thanked the Mayor, Council, public works and Elizabeth for all their help with getting the center open.

There was no Unfinished Business and No New Business.

**COUNCIL COMMENTS:** 

Council Member Rivas wished everyone a good Thanksgiving.

Council Member Robinson cautioned everyone to be safe and have a Good Thanksgiving.

Council Member Lee stated that their Church was having a Candle Light Service on December 17<sup>th</sup> and everyone was invited.

Council Member Gonzales wish all a happy Thanksgiving.

Kyle Reed advised that one of Public Works long time employees, Mack Punch's father had passed away and to please keep the family in their Prayers.

Mayor Diaz adjourned the meeting at 6:09 p.m..

Respectfully submitted,

Jæge Rainer

Joyce Raines
City Secretary